Special Meeting Walden Woods Board of Directors
July 24, 2013
A special meeting of the Walden Woods Board of Directors was held on July 24, 2013. Notice of this meeting was forwarded to the members of the Board of Directors via email sent from the president Dale Herrick on Sunday July 21, 2013 at 4:38 PM.  The email set the Agenda as follows: “ I would like to have a special meeting of the board on Wed at 7:00 to discuss the boundaries. Please look at attachments to bring up questions you may have. My goal is for the board to be in agreement so we can more forward at the next conservancy meeting. We need to get this to a vote of residents by august to finish it this year.”  

The residents were notified of this meeting by Communications Committee email on July 23, 2013.
Call To Order: The meeting was called to order by Board President Dale Herrick at 7:00 p.m. Directors present were:, Diane Bernier, Susan Raupach, Joseph Sikora, Brian Onessimo (Vice President), Dale Herrick(President), Warren Johnson, Susan Atwater, Cori-Lynn Webber (Secretary) appeared at 7:02.  Directors absent were Dianne Timpson, Glenn Brand, John Boccuzzi and Andrew Lattimer (Treasurer).

When Director Webber arrived she placed on the record her vehement objection to receiving three days notice of this meeting. In her opinion it was uncalled for to utilize the emergency or special meeting exception for this purpose. This is a topic that has been discussed in this community for multiple years. In Director Webber’s opinion, it is inconsiderate and inappropriate to expect homeowners and board members to attend a meeting with so little notice in the middle of the summer, unless the topic is an emergency.  In the summer people are busy with personal lives, vacations and other obligations with their children and families. If another meeting on this topic was needed there is no reason why at least two weeks’ notice could not have be given to the members and that availability of the Board members could not have been checked. This is a very important issue for the councils and rushing a meeting like this can cause harm to councils whose representatives are unable to attend or unable to read and understand the documents provided within the time provided.  She further stated that nothing to be discussed at this meeting, required a separate emergency meeting everything in it could be dealt with at the next scheduled meeting when the Directors homeowners are expected and have received adequate notice about attending.  Director Webber expressed her opinion that having emergency meetings on this topic with 3 days notice, at this time of the year was unfair to the Board members and to the Unit Owners they represent, especially with the topic this important.
Director Herrick stated that if it is not done before the budget, there will be another year where the budget does not appropriately address the boundaries. He feels that this is a topic that needs to be resolved on an emergency basis and that is why he called this emergency meeting.  He also stated that he does not feel this process is being unnecessarily rushed.

Director Webber then asked how much of the changes to the boundaries are a formality because in practice the community is being billed this way already?

Director Herrick’s response was none. Director Atwater however stated that in some cases there have been changes in how things are billed. (Despite the fact that the maps have not been approved and boundary changes have not been voted on by the Unit Owners.) 
The Directors comments and or questions on the maps were as follows:

The Townhomes and Duplexes need to be separated into their own Councils.

Haskins, Marble Faun, and Dunbar should all be duplexes.

Director Onessimo pointed out that the path to the pool along Mercer has not been designated. Director Herrick indicated that that should be Conservancy. 
Director Atwater pointed out that the survey shows the Village owns the tree line and doesn’t correspond with the voted boundary from the September 2012 meeting article 6biv.  She asks that we please ensure that the map corresponds to the September 19, 2012 minutes at that section.  There was some discussion about whether the maps were correct as drawn.  Director Herrick was to ask the surveyor to review that section to ensure that it corresponds to the vote of the Board.
Director Boccuzzi had sent an email with his comments which were:
He requested that the tennis courts near the ball field be reflected to show one tennis court rather than the three originally contemplated.

He requested that the soccer field lines be deleted.
That the community garden be added to the map.
That the words public road be placed on the map for all public roads.
That the trail lines be removed.
That we scale and cut out the mail kiosk on Jacoby which is on Conservancy property, but is paid for by the Duplexes and Townhomes.  The Board did have comments on this topic some Directors pointing out that this would cost a lot of money to add some of these items and that only those that can be done inexpensively should be considered.  Director Herrick was to look into those issues.
Director Johnson pointed out that the September 19, 2012 minutes specified exceptions in items assigned to the councils between the Duplexes and the Townhomes. He feels that we need to go back to the attorney to draft any amendments and to include the list of exceptions that were contemplated by the vote in September 2012.

Director Onessimo pointed out the Walden Meadow road has six lines separating it, there should be two lines and that should be clarified.

Director Webber pointed out that the additional Jacoby parking spots were voted on as being the obligation of the Council that they are in (Townhomes). The way the map was initially drawn they were in the Conservancy. The parking spaces at the tennis courts were voted to be Conservancy, those are correctly input.  Director Herrick agreed those belonged in the Council.
Director Webber questioned the vortechnic units starting with the one in the ditch on the map near Haskins Road.  She questioned why this would be part of the Conservancy rather than part of the Duplex counsel.  Director Johnson clarified that is much as he was able, indicating that it was the intention to make the vortecnic units part of the Conservancy, even though they were required in order to build the Country Walk Community.  
Director Webber questioned the Village sidewalk around the Green which is still left in the Conservancy based upon these drafts, or that it was at least unclear as to the intent. It was her understanding that the sidewalk was being placed back into the village while the road would remain in the Conservancy.  Director Johnson agreed that decision was that the sidewalk to the curb would go into the Village and the road would stay in the Conservancy.  It also seemed unclear as to who was responsible for the meeting house parking lots, which are a part of the Conservancy. These items should be clarified.

Director Johnson pointed out that lot 319 Mercer is missing from the maps and should be added.

Director Webber questioned the responsibility from the sidewalk to the curb along Walden Meadow Road, understanding that that was to be the Conservancy and that from the other side of the sidewalk closest to the homes in Country Walk in would be the Duplexes and Townhomes.
Director Johnson stated that he does not believe limited common elements need to be marked on the maps since they are all shown on the existing maps. 

Secretaries note: since we are trying to create a master map I question whether incorporating everything onto this one map makes sense and would suggest that we do so.
After all the questions were that the Board Members had were addressed; Director Herrick requested that everyone email him any further questions they might have. He would take the list to the surveyor and asked them to make the clarifications.
Director Johnson explained that the delay in getting to this topic was caused by the original gentleman at Fuss and O’Neill (the surveyors hired to update this survey) who was working on this project left Fuss and O’Neill and dropped the ball on a lot of what needed to be finished in order to turn over the prepared product. Mr. Lenihan at Fuss and O’Neill has now picked up the project and gotten the maps completed. Director Johnson further indicated that he never got the info back from Fuss and O’Neill that he gave to them to assist them with creating the updates. Mr. Lenihan tells Director Johnson he has the information and will return it to Director Johnson.  Once he receives the information, Director Johnson will get that information over to Director Webber who has been requesting the information since this process began.

There was discussion regarding obtaining copies of the map that can be easily read, Director Johnson expressed a hesitation of having too many maps floating around that the homeowners may not understand are drafts.

The meeting adjourned at 7:43.

Respectfully submitted:

Cori-Lynn S Webber

Secretary to Walden Woods Conservancy Inc. Board of Directors
